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Brethren,
	We held our annual Scottish Rite Degree 
Festival on April 9th and raised six candi-

dates to the 18th Degree in the Chapter of Rose Croix. They 
are pictured below:

Front row L to R: Phil Aycock, Mark Mowery, Jayme Gonzales
Back row L to R: Phil Elcock, Doug Brown, Dax Allen; Director of Ritual, 

Dan McClelland in background.

	 We are planning on having the second part of the De-
gree Festival in June; which will present the 30th and 32nd 
Degrees. There will be a dinner and Ring Ceremony in the 
evening of that day. Please plan on attending and support 
our new Scottish Rite brothers.
	 Our next Stated Meeting will be on May 19th at 7:30 PM 
and will be held as usual at the Eel River-Empire Lodge in 
Fortuna. There will be no dinner at this meeting. All student 
scholarship applications must be in by May 7; contact Hon. 
Larry Nicholson at (707) 786-4559.
	 Be sure and check the June Trestleboard article for the 
date of our next Degree Festival. Hope to see you there.

George Durfee, Wise Master
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Front row; l to r, Phil Aycock, Mark Mowery, Jayme Gonzales 
Back row; l to r, Phil Elcock, Doug Brown, Dax Allen;  
Director of Ritual, Dan McClelland in background. 
 
We are planning on having the second part of the Degree Festival in June; which will present the 30th 
and 32nd Degrees. There will be a dinner and Ring Ceremony in the evening of that day. Please plan on 
attending and support our new Scottish Rite brothers. 
 
Our next Stated Meeting will be on May 19th at 7:30 PM and will be held as usual at the Eel River-
Empire Lodge in Fortuna. There will be no dinner at this meeting. All student scholarship applications 
must be in by May 7; contact Hon. Larry Nicholson at (707) 786-4559. 
 
Be sure and check the June Trestleboard article for the date of our next Degree Festival. Hope to see 
you there. 
 
George Durfee, Wise Master 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Spring, and Best May Wishes -
	The Bethel has been busy, and it is nice to be 

getting closer to "normal" again!
	 On April 10 we had our first in-person Worship Service in 
two years.  The Daughters led the Palm Procession for the 
Eureka First United Methodist Church on Palm Sunday.  After 
the service, the Daughters planned and prepared a diorama 
made with Peeps to be displayed at the church's Easter ser-
vice the following week. (It turned out to be one of three di-
oramas made at the request of the pastor.) 

Peeps diorama made by the 
Daughters for the Eureka First 

United Methodist Church 
Easter Sunday service

Bethel No. 86,
Job’s Daughters

Betsy, Anisha, Aubrey, 
and Logan with the palm 

crosses they made for Palm 
Sunday Worship Service

	 At our April 18th meeting, we 
had a practice for the Majority 
Ceremony planned for May 2, and 
also sent in our semi-annual do-
nation to the Education and Pro-
motion Fund for California Job's 
Daughters.
	 The May 2 meeting with be 
our Deputy's Official Visit and Ma-
jority Ceremony. 
	 We are planning installation 
for June 5, time TBD.  The following evening will be our first 
meeting of the new term. 
	 We will not have a second meeting in June, as we will 
still be returning from our first in-person Grand Bethel since 
2019.  When we are back, we will have stories to tell!  Our 
own Brooke Hansen will be a new 
Grand Bethel Officer, and we can't 
wait to find out what office she will 
have! 
	 In July we plan to have our Krisp-
ie Kreme Donut Booth in Old Town, 
and we hope to see everyone stop 
by!

Thank you and best wishes,
Bethel No. 86 Eureka
Job's Daughters International



2

Brothers and Sisters—We encourage you to make donations to YOUR Northcoast Masonic Trestleboard to keep it coming to all 
members of the Masonic Family located in our beautiful Northcoast area. Donations made directly, as well as advertising sponsorships, 
are credited to your organization. You may use the coupon below to send in your contribution. Any amount is welcome and can be 
made in honor/memory of a friend or loved one. Every little bit helps—so please send what you can today!

THANK YOU DONORS!

2022
Trestleboard Olympics

Please remember that donations go to 
the organization of your choice to help 
defray their monthly costs of this im-
portant publication and your donation is 
noted in each month’s edition. You can 
make a donation in any amount, in your 
name, in memory of, in honor of or you 
can insert your business card (Business 
Card ads cost $10.00 per month)

Please make checks payable 
to: Your Own Organization 
and mail to:
Alan Smyth
c/o Six Rivers Lodge
251 Bayside Rd.
Arcata, CA 95521

I would like to contribute to The Northcoast Trestleboard for the 2022 year at the following level:
	 BRONZE	 SILVER  	 GOLD  	 PLATINUM  	 DIAMOND
  	 up to $25	 $26-$50	 $51-$75	 $76-$100	 $101 or more
Enclosed is my donation in the amount of $ ____________________________________
Please credit this donation to my organization: __________________________________
Please list donation in the name of ____________________________________________
Donation is IN MEMORY OF / IN HONOR OF: (circle one) ______________________________
I hereby grant permission to publish my name as a donor. Signature: ____________________________________________

The names above have been deemed to have granted consent because they have completed a donor form in the past.

import xls file do remove
trailing white
tabs

THE NORTHCOAST MASONIC TRESTLEBOARD
Published monthly as the Official Publication of the 101st and 105th Masonic Districts. Subscription price $15 per year to sojourn-
ers. Postage paid at Redding, CA 96049. The 15th of the month preceding date of issue is the deadline for all news items, photo-
graphs and advertising. Submissions after that date will not be included. All articles should be addressed to: Editor, Northcoast 
Trestleboard, P.O. Box 494160, Redding, CA 96049. Phone/Fax (call first for fax) (530) 226-9339 email: editor@northcoastMasons.
org. When sending by email, PLEASE PUT ONLY THE NAME AND NUMBER OF YOUR ORGANIZATION IN THE SUBJECT 
LINE. Do NOT put the month, or “Trestleboard” or anything else in the subject line. Remember that what you type is what gets 
printed. Please check spelling, grammar, punctuation and sentence structure, as well as capitalization. Items specific to the calen-
dar should also be faxed separately or emailed to: editor@northcoastMasons.org.

BRONZE
Charles Blunk 
Ian  Ford-Terry 
Margaret L Richmond 
Scott Rainsmith 
Gae C  Geram 
Lisa and Jeff McCombs & White 
Elaine A & Dale Grothmann 
Linda L & Mark A  Mowrey 
Suzanne  L & Michael Alcorn 
Lindley J Casillas 
	 IMO Alex G Casillas Jr.
Tim Moxon 
J.T. Thomas 
David J Mucha 
Charles A Marcum lll 
Beverly A & David Walden 
Robin & Donald W Coon 
	 IMO Cynthia Petersen PM
Pamela McCelland Sadrian 
	 IMO Jay and Wilda Grunert
Margie  A Yates 
Janet A & Robert J Anderson 
Laurie J &David A Guggenbickler 
Naomi & Milton Abbott 
Anne C & William S Dann 
Nancy L & Kirby L Bay 

SILVER
Arlene K Giraud 
	 IMO Marlene Hover
Laird R Crandall 

Alice R & Thomas C Oliphant 
Anne C & William S Dann 
James Wroble PM 
Pamela J F Cavanagh 
Regina Hauger 
	 IMO Ray Hauger
Virginia W & James S Irving 
	 IMO Muriel and Sam Brown
Marilyn Cottrell 
Melane Hosford 
Mary Ann & William R Smith Jr. 
	 IMO John Benge
Nadine A & Verner R Laursen 
Mary L & Kenneth E Christiansen 
Richard D Mckenna 
	 IMO Jean Mckenna

GOLD
Carol H & George H Durfee 
Linda R & Michael R Moreland 
	 IMO Franklin N Myers PM 
	 & Roy E Moreland PM
Steven Blair 
Gabriel Ezra A Vaughn 
Marilyn A & David J Perkins-Merte 
Catherine A & Lee R Ulansey 
Steven M Jacobs 
	 IMO Rita & Isadore Jacobs 
	 & Harvey R. Jacobs
Philip Glen 
	 IMO Bob Lewis

Gerald D Irving Jr. 
	 IMO Gwen D 
	 & Gerald D Irving Sr.
Joyce  Mather 
	 IMO Dorothy Lynn
Cheryl l & Richard E Peterson 
Mary & Burnie H  Kemp 
	 IMO Fred & Rita Nelson

PLATINUM
Makine L & Jessie C Hill 
Maureen L & Norman H Sprankle 
James E Miller 
Barbara Hight 
	 IMO Bill Hight
Laurel L  Seymour-Beebe 
	 IMO Patricia Seymour 
	 & Antonia Thomas
Theodore Lichti 
Jacqueline S & Lawrence A Ford Jr. 
Tricia Stewart 
	 IMO Don and Helen McDonell
Joyce  Mather 
William Butrica 
	 IMO Marie Butrica

DIAMOND
Diane J & Philip Grunert 
	 IMO Wilda & Jay Grunert
Barbara B Kerhoulas 
	 IMO Pete Kerhoulas,
	 Don Podratz & Jim Widdoes

Linde Ballentine 
	 IMO Marge & Jim Ballentine
Lynett and Mike Flockhart 
	 IMO Gwen & Ernie Gossett
Carolyn l Podratz 
	 IMO Don Podratz,Pete 
Kerhoulas,Les Barnwell, 
	 Jim Widdoes
Alan J Smyth 
	 IMO Jaque P Smyth & 
	 IHO Patricia R Newell
Jayme J & Hesther A Gonzales 	
	 IHO Eel River Lodge # 147
Kaye Letchworth 
	 IMO Travis Howard Letchworth
Elizabeth Ferris 
Kathi Vertar 
	 IMO Michael J Vertar
Candi & Phillip Glenn 
	 IMO Bob Lewis
James K Morrison 
Christopher R Mills 
	 IMO Robert Mills
Robert H Rex 
	 IMO Douglas Rex
Charles  J Walz 
James G  Wrigley 
	 IMO Veda M 
	 & James B Wrigley PM
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Don’t forget:

For spelling mistakes and missing digits

That you’ve included all your vital details (email, URL, 
etc)

If your design reaches all the way to the edge of the 
bleed (explained to the right, if you’re not sure)

The orientation of your design. To check, fold this 
page in half - do your designs face the right way up?

Please check:

The colour will look different on your screen to the final 
print.

This proof is not a print-ready file. Any images on this 
preview are high-resolution, but are not our full print 
resolution. So your final print will look even snazzier than it 
does already.

 

Bleed (your design should fill this)

Trim (this is where we aim to trim your 
cards)

Safe area (Make sure any important 
aspects of your design such as text and 
logos are inside of the safe area, 
otherwise they may be cut off)  

What do the symbols mean?

Read through our Frequently Asked 
Questions or contact our Customer Service 
Team at support.moo.com

Got a question?

NICHOLAS W. BERTELL
Financial Advisor

707-444-9212
nbertell@redwoodadvisor.com
923 3rd Street - Eureka, CA  95501
www.redwoodcoastfinancialpartners.com

Advisory Services offered through

Redwood Coast Financial Partners,

a Registered Investment Advisor.

FRONT BACK You'll get 200 of this design

Humboldt Lodge No. 79

Brethren,
	 Your lodge continues to be very active.  In 
addition to what seems to be a never ending 

stream of degrees, we also hosted a school of instruction 
for our district in March.  Special thanks goes to Bro. Sarver 
for doing all the work making a fantastic breakfast for 20+ 
masons.  I really appreciate all of his hard work.
	 Last trestle board, I mentioned that we would start 
having monthly coffee & breakfast chats with officers and 
members.  Our first such event was held on April 10th.  The 
turnout was great; it was fantastic to hear so many good 
ideas from my brothers.  Again, special thanks to my senior 
officers (led by Bro. Sarver) for handling the breakfast por-
tion.  Our next session will be May 22.  Please consider at-
tending and sharing your ideas with us.
	 We have several more upcoming degrees.  We can never 
have enough sideliners.  There’s still plenty of time to com-
plete my Masonic Grand Slam Challenge.  In addition to a 
full degree schedule, we have Worshipful Crossley’s Hiram 
award on the 7th at 2PM.  I’ve also tentatively scheduled 
the lady’s luncheon for the end of May.  Check the calendar 
for an exact date, time, and location.  As we move into June 
we have a rafting trip on the 18th.  Please pre-register on 
the lodge’s website.  And lastly, we have a grand lodge visit 
on the 25th.  

See you all soon,
Adam Carter
Worshipful Master, Humboldt No. 79

Corner Stone Ceremony
Saturday, June 25, 2022
Eureka Veterans Memorial Hall

1018 H Street, Eureka, CA 95501
Hosted by Humboldt Lodge No. 79

517 G Street, Eureka, CA    707-443-3079
Email: info@humboldtlodge79.org

Itinerary
8:00 am Lodge Open, Coffee and Refreshments
8:30 am Grand Lodge Opening Practice
9:30 am Grand Lodge Opening (Master Masons Only)
11:00 am Leave for Eureka Veterans Hall
12 Noon Corner Stone Ceremony (family & friends invited). 
Hosted Lunch on site, following the Ceremony

Evening Reception Honoring
Worshipful Gary R. Quintrell, AGL Div. I
For Reservation & Information contact Six Rivers 
Lodge No. 106: 251 Bayside Rd. Arcata, CA 95521

707-822-1211.   Social 5:00 pm / Dinner 6:00 pm

Worshipful Brother Keith Crossley will 
receive the Hiram Award at Humboldt Lodge 

on Saturday, May 7th at 2:00pm. 
Family and friends are invited. Refreshments 

will be served after the ceremony.

Brethren,
Looks like May will be a somewhat light month as 

far as Lodge work goes. Of course, our practices will contin-
ue as usual. Some of us are still working on our proficiencies.
	 Our chair lift was recently inspected by the State of 
California, and we were required to have it serviced by TK 
Elevators. Everything was found to be in good condition 
and safe to operate. We are good for another year.	
	 Don't forget stated meeting on May 4, 2022. Dinner will 
be served at 6:30 PM. I hope to see you there.

Fraternally,
Dan McClelland, WM

Eel River Empire
Lodge No. 147
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Camellia Star 
Chapter No. 63

Greetings Sisters and Brothers,
Yes, the weather has changed with rain 

and snow.  The later is in Trinity County but we are happy 
to have “those April Showers bringing May Flowers”.  Sev-
eral of our members attended the Arcata Chapter Friend-
ship Night on April 7 and had a great dinner and wonderful 
social enjoyment. 
	 Looking ahead, our May 4th Chapter Meeting will hope-
fully be preceded with a Round Table bringing together 
Job’s Daughters and our chapter members at 6:30pm.  We 
will have another fun hunt, cookies and find out what these 
young ladies are up to. 
	 The Zoom Social meeting on Wednesday, April 20 at 
7:30pm is still on as a Show and Tell.  Let’s get together and 
catch up on what’s going on.
	 May will be Membership Month for our Chapter as we 
reach out to Masons, their wives, majority youth and oth-
ers with Masonic affiliation.  We have a lovely large chap-
ter room at Humboldt Lodge, and we want to fill it up a bit 
more.  In the last few years people have moved away and 
we are reaching out to interested parties.  Join Eastern Star 
and help” change yourself and the world from inside out”.  
We will be sending out some letters and brochures about 
our great organization and reaching out personally.  If you 
have questions please call or text Laird Crandall, WM at 
530-410-3075.  Our membership committee is working on 
a Picnic Event in Freshwater Park in August.  That sounds 
exciting.

Starry love,
Laird and Lee
Worthy Matron and Worthy Patron

Hannah C, Hope C, 
& Cristen P, at Grand 

Assembly

Hello Everyone,
	 The girls just finished a week at 

Grand Assembly, and a lot of exciting things happened. 
First, Hannah & Hope both received a $1,500.00 scholarship 
for their continuing education. What a great start!! Second, 
Hope received the honor of becoming the new Grand Hope 
and Representative of Oregon and Brazil for 2022-23. We 
know she will represent our assembly and California Rain-
bow well. Hope also had the honor of being a Grand Page, 
in which she participated in the Page's Basket Competition, 
where she won 1st place for originality. We are so happy 
that the girls had such a great time and made many great 
memories. 
	 We are looking forward to our Official Visit on August 
27th, 2022, when the new Grand Worthy Advisor, Sydney 
Warney and her Pioneering Wolf Pack, will be visiting. At 
this time, we are hoping for a "Service Official Visit", so stay 
tuned for more information. 
	 The girls will be working on membership in the next 
few months, and they hope you will help in this endeavor. 
Please consider any girls you know that are 11 to 20, wheth-
er they are family, neighbors, co-worker's daughters, or 

Humboldt No. 216,
Rainbow for GirlsR

even an acquaintance. The girls are 
planning a membership party at the 
"Hatchet House" in Arcata. The girls 
would like this to be a BIG event, so 
please let our Mother Advisor, Tricia 
Coombs, know. 
	 We are continually grateful for 
all of the Masonic Family support 
you show the Assembly and hope 
you will join us for any of our meet-
ings or events.

Rainbow Love - 
Humboldt Assembly #216
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Arcata Chapter
No. 207

Our Newest Member 
Lynnie Horrigain and 

Worthy Matron Kathy King

Such a great turn out for Friendship Night.    
Thank you all for coming again. It was so much fun.  

Greetings Sisters and Brothers, 
	It is hard to believe March has already been 

here and gone. March was such a busy month.  We had the 
Official Visit from the Worthy Grand Matron and Worthy 
Grand Patron on March 19th at Humboldt Lodge.  I must say 
everyone did an outstanding job.   Then it was on to the ini-
tiation of Lynnie Horrigan on March 31st.  Welcome Lynnie, 
we are so happy to have you in Arcata Chapter.   

Greetings  Sisters  and  Brothers,    

It  is  hard  to  believe  March  has  already  been  here  and  gone.  March  was  such  a  busy  month.    We  had  the  
Official  Visit  from  the  Worthy  Grand  Matron  and  Worthy  Grand  Patron  on  March  19th  at  Humboldt  Lodge.    I  
must  say  everyone  did  an  outstanding  job.      Then  it  was  on  to  the  initiation  of  Lynnie  Horrigan  on  March  31st.    
Welcome  Lynnie,  we  are  so  happy  to  have  you  in  Arcata  Chapter.        

We  have  started  off  April,  with  our  stated  meeting  being  Friendship  night  and  the  resumption  of  dinner  
before  our  meeting.    Sister  Lisa  did  an  outstanding  job  putting  it  together,  Thank  you.  I  know  that  everyone  
enjoyed  the  dinner  and  visiting  before  the  meeting.    It  was  wonderful  to  see  all  four  chapters  at  our  meeting  
and  our  newest  member.    We  were  blessed  to  have  so  many  for  friendship  night.      Thank  you  all  for  coming  
and  for  filling  in  where  needed.      

At  the  May  stated  meeting  we  will  be  having  our  Deputy  Matron’s  Official  visit.    Sister  Deanna  will  be  
watching  us  ballot  as  we  have  another  possible  candidate,  exciting  times  in  Arcata.      We  will  also  be  
demonstrating  proofing  the  chapter  and  examining  a  non-­‐vouch  for  member.  There  will  be  a  fiesta  dinner  
before  a  meeting,  since  its  Cinco  de  Mayo.      Then  on  May  21st  will  be  the  reception  for  our  Deputy  Matron,  
Sister  Deanna  Bay,  in  Ferndale,  more  information  to  come.      At  the  end  of  month,  the  Saturday  of  Memorial  
Day  weekend  (May  28,  2022),  we  will  put  out  flags  at  the  Arcata  Cemetery  for  all  our  Sisters  and  Brothers  
that  have  passed  on.        

  

  

Our  Newest  Member  –    
Lynnie  Horrigain  and  Worthy    
Matron  Kathy  King    
  

  

              

Such  a  great  turn  out  for  Friendship  Night.        Thank  you  all  for  coming  again.        
It  was  so  much  fun.        

“Kindness is the only service that will stand the storm of life and not wash out. It will wear well and will be remembered 
long after the prism of politeness or the complexion of courtesy has faded away.” —Abraham Lincoln. 

With  Star  and  Fraternal  Love,  

Kathy  King,  Worthy  Matron    
Steve  Jacobs,  Worthy  Patron  

Rohnerville-Redwood
Chapter No. 76

Happy May Everyone!!!
	 We are halfway through our term as WM 

and WP. Wow, how time flies when you’re having fun! A big 
shoutout and thank you to all the chapters in  District One 
for coming together and forming a superb initiation team of 
officers, attending stated meetings/friendship nights and fill-
ing in empty chairs. We truly are one big happy family!
     In April, Chapter members headed out Highway 36 to 
deliver books to Bridgeville School as part of our Books for 
Bikes program. Pictured are Shari Howe setting up for the 
book presentation, and  some of the students who will be us-
ing the new books purchased by the Chapter for the school 
library.

	 The Saturday before Easter, homemade cookie plates 
were made and delivered to 50-year members, shut-ins and 
various members of our Masonic family. Thank you to every-
one who helped.
	 At the April meeting revisions and changes to our Chap-
ter Bylaws were read. Included was the usual ‘house keeping’ 
that is need, but there were also some changes that will be 
voted on at the stated meeting in June. A copy of the chang-
es to be voted on will be mailed to members.

	 Upcoming events:				  
	 May	 4 – Masonic Dinner (prepare & serve)
		  8 – Mother’s Day
              	 	 12 – DGM Official Visit (7:30)
              		  21 – DGM Reception 2 p.m. (Ferndale)
       	 June	 1 – Masonic Dinner (prepare & serve)
                	 4 – Scottish Rite Dinner (prepare & serve)
                	 9 – Regular Stated Meeting (Memorial)

	 We hope you will be able to attend some or  all of our 
Chapter events.

Star Love,
Sherri McKenna, Worthy Matron 
Tom Howe, Worthy Patron 

Happy May Everyone!!! 
 
     We are halfway through our term as WM and 
WP. Wow, how time flies when you’re having fun! 
A big shoutout and thank you to all the chapters in  
District One for coming together and forming a  
superb initiation team of officers, attending stated  
meetings/friendship nights and filling in empty 
chairs. We truly are one big happy family! 
     In April, Chapter members headed out Highway 
36 to deliver books to Bridgeville School as part of 
our Books for Bikes program. Pictured are Shari 
Howe setting up for the book presentation, and  
some of the students who will be using the new 
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     The Saturday before Easter, homemade cookie 
plates were made and delivered to 50-year 
members, shut-ins and various members of our 
Masonic family. Thank you to everyone who 
helped. 
     At the April meeting revisions and changes to 
our Chapter Bylaws were read. Included was the 
usual ‘house keeping’ that is need, but there were 
also some changes that will be voted on at the stated 
meeting in June. A copy of the changes to be voted 
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     Upcoming events:     
        May 4 – Masonic Dinner (prepare & serve) 
     8 – Mother’s Day 
              12 – DGM Official Visit (7:30) 
              21 – DGM Reception 2 p.m. (Ferndale) 
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     We hope you will be able to attend some or  
all of our Chapter events. 
 
Star Love, 
Sherri McKenna, Worthy Matron  
Tom Howe, Worthy Patron  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greetings  Sisters  and  Brothers,    

It  is  hard  to  believe  March  has  already  been  here  and  gone.  March  was  such  a  busy  month.    We  had  the  
Official  Visit  from  the  Worthy  Grand  Matron  and  Worthy  Grand  Patron  on  March  19th  at  Humboldt  Lodge.    I  
must  say  everyone  did  an  outstanding  job.      Then  it  was  on  to  the  initiation  of  Lynnie  Horrigan  on  March  31st.    
Welcome  Lynnie,  we  are  so  happy  to  have  you  in  Arcata  Chapter.        

We  have  started  off  April,  with  our  stated  meeting  being  Friendship  night  and  the  resumption  of  dinner  
before  our  meeting.    Sister  Lisa  did  an  outstanding  job  putting  it  together,  Thank  you.  I  know  that  everyone  
enjoyed  the  dinner  and  visiting  before  the  meeting.    It  was  wonderful  to  see  all  four  chapters  at  our  meeting  
and  our  newest  member.    We  were  blessed  to  have  so  many  for  friendship  night.      Thank  you  all  for  coming  
and  for  filling  in  where  needed.      

At  the  May  stated  meeting  we  will  be  having  our  Deputy  Matron’s  Official  visit.    Sister  Deanna  will  be  
watching  us  ballot  as  we  have  another  possible  candidate,  exciting  times  in  Arcata.      We  will  also  be  
demonstrating  proofing  the  chapter  and  examining  a  non-­‐vouch  for  member.  There  will  be  a  fiesta  dinner  
before  a  meeting,  since  its  Cinco  de  Mayo.      Then  on  May  21st  will  be  the  reception  for  our  Deputy  Matron,  
Sister  Deanna  Bay,  in  Ferndale,  more  information  to  come.      At  the  end  of  month,  the  Saturday  of  Memorial  
Day  weekend  (May  28,  2022),  we  will  put  out  flags  at  the  Arcata  Cemetery  for  all  our  Sisters  and  Brothers  
that  have  passed  on.        

  

  

Our  Newest  Member  –    
Lynnie  Horrigain  and  Worthy    
Matron  Kathy  King    
  

  

              

Such  a  great  turn  out  for  Friendship  Night.        Thank  you  all  for  coming  again.        
It  was  so  much  fun.        

“Kindness is the only service that will stand the storm of life and not wash out. It will wear well and will be remembered 
long after the prism of politeness or the complexion of courtesy has faded away.” —Abraham Lincoln. 

With  Star  and  Fraternal  Love,  

Kathy  King,  Worthy  Matron    
Steve  Jacobs,  Worthy  Patron  

	 We have started off April with 
our stated meeting being Friendship 
night and the resumption of dinner 
before our meeting.  Sister Lisa did 
an outstanding job putting it togeth-
er, Thank you. I know that everyone 
enjoyed the dinner and visiting be-
fore the meeting.  It was wonderful to 
see all four chapters at our meeting 
and our newest member.  We were 
blessed to have so many for friend-
ship night.   Thank you all for coming and for filling in where 
needed.  

	 At the May stated meeting we will be having our Deputy 
Matron’s Official visit.  Sister Deanna will be watching us bal-
lot as we have another possible candidate, exciting times in 
Arcata.   We will also be demonstrating proofing the chapter 
and examining a non-vouch for member. There will be a fies-
ta dinner before a meeting, since its Cinco de Mayo.   Then on 
May 21st will be the reception for our Deputy Matron, Sister 
Deanna Bay, in Ferndale, more information to come.   At the 
end of month, the Saturday of Memorial Day weekend (May 
28, 2022), we will put out flags at the Arcata Cemetery for all 
our Sisters and Brothers that have passed on.   

“Kindness is the only service that will stand the storm of life 
and not wash out. It will wear well and will be remembered 
long after the prism of politeness or the complexion of cour-
tesy has faded away.” —Abraham Lincoln.

With Star and Fraternal Love,
Kathy King, Worthy Matron 
Steve Jacobs, Worthy Patron
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Benjamin Goulart
707-298-1770

www.waterfallguy.com

Lic. #817143

Wholesale and Retail

Phone: (707) 497-6386 2085 Myrtle Avenue #8
Eureka, CA 95501www.asiasbestfoods.com

Wholesale and Retail

Phone: (707) 497-6386 2085 Myrtle Avenue #8
Eureka, CA 95501www.asiasbestfoods.com

Ferndale Lodge No. 193

Brethren,  With April and the crazy weather behind 
us, we look forward to a productive summer sea-
son.  Sadly, we were unable to host our Constitu-

tional Observance day this year however plans are underway 
for next year. The upcoming months will I'm sure be busy and 
exciting.  We do have a 3rd degree coming up, hopefully next 
month, and I will keep each of you posted.  As usual our stated 
meeting will be on the 9th with 3rd degree practice on the 2nd, 
16th and 23rd.  We will be dark on Memorial day so pass the 
word.  I look forward to seeing you in lodge.  

Respectfully,  Ken Poulter

 Ferndale Chapter No. 23
Hello Lovelies!  Before skipping ahead to 
May’s plans, we want to take time to sincerely 
thank everyone who helped make our annual 
Aebleskiver Breakfast a success.  This major 

event, on hold two years, was anxiously anticipated for 2022.  
It is so gratifying to have a chapter full of worker bees who can 
always be counted to help.  It was also wonderful to see our 
Masonic Family and community so well represented.  Thank 
you, thank you to everyone who helped, attended, ate, and 
enjoyed the busy morning with us!  You are appreciated. 
Plans for May include two significant events:
	 For our May 11th meeting, put on a Derby Hat or Fascina-
tor, grab your friends, and race your way to our stated meet-
ing for “Derby Hat Night” and the Official Visit of our Deputy 
Grand Matron. We look forward to exemplifying work Sister 
Deanna needs to see in order to complete her reports for 
Grand Chapter…and there will be prizes for hats!  Refreshment 
time begins at 6:30 and will be provided by Nancy Bay.  
	 Also, on Saturday, May 21st, please join the District at a 
Reception honoring our Deputy Grand Matron, Deanna.   A fun 
afternoon is anticipated.  Ferndale Masonic Hall is the place 
and two o’clock in the afternoon is the time.  Attire is Business 
Casual.  Books appropriate for grades K-12 will be collected 
for philanthropy in Deanna’s honor so we ask that you bring a 
book of your choosing.  Light refreshments will be served.
	 We wish a very Happy Birthday to members born in May:  
Linda Morin, the 2nd; Barbara Kennedy, the  9th; Sandra Bu-
chanan, the 16th; and JoLynn McCorkle, the 21st. 

In Star Love and Friendship,
Janessa Woolley, WM and  Kirby Bay, WP

Six Rivers Lodge No. 106
Greetings Brethren,
I am pleased to announce that we are headed into 
a busy month of May at Six Rivers Lodge.  Degree 
wise we have three scheduled and potentially a 

fourth.  It is also a long month of meetings as we have 5 Tues-
days in May this year.  On May 10th we are holding a second de-
gree for Mr. Derek Ross, May 17th we hold another second de-
gree for Mr. Jonathan Abidari and on the 24th of May we have 
yet another second degree for Dr. Kintay Johnson.  Degrees 
begin at 7:00pm and we serve light refreshments afterwards.  
	 Our Junior Warden will not be able to prepare our dinners this 
month and for a couple weeks into June.  I offered to prepare our 
stated meeting dinner however I am hoping some other brothers 
will volunteer themselves for a week so we can share the responsi-
bility- something to keep in mind. Let me know if you’re interested.
	 I was great in April to see so many Entered Apprentices show 
up to our meetings.  Please come to lodge and know that there will 
always be someone available to help you with your proficiency.
	 Every year on Memorial Day weekend, Six Rivers Lodge 
continues our tradition of planting flags at Greenwood Cem-
etery in Arcata.  We will be meeting at the lodge at 9am to load 
our supplies and by 10am we will begin at the cemetery.  There 
will be donuts available for our helpers. I hope to see you there.

Fraternally, Gabriel Vaughn
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May 2022

	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21

	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28
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To put an event on next month’s calendar, email details to Editor@NorthcoastMasons.org or FAX to (530) 226-0725

 	 SUNDAY 	 MONDAY           	TUESDAY      WEDNESDAY 	  THURSDAY 	 FRIDAY 	 SATURDAY

6:30 PM EEL
RIVER DINNER

& STATED
7:00 PM

HUMBOLDT 79 
STATED MTG

7:30 PM
ARCATA OES 207

7:00 PM BETHEL 
86 JOB’S

DAUGHTERS

7:00 PM
CRESCENT CITY 
45 STATED MTG

12:00PM
REDWOOD NILE

CLUB #7

6:30 PM SIX
RIVERS #106

DINNER & STATED

7:00 PM
FERNDALE OES 

23

6:30 PM
HUMBOLDT

ASSEMBLY IORG

7:30 PM
FERNDALE 193
STATED MTG &

REFRESHMENTS

TRESTLEBOARD
DEADLINE 5PM 7:00 PM BETHEL

86 JOB’S
DAUGHTERS

 6:30 PM
HUMBOLDT
ASSEMBLY 

IORG

7:30 PM
EUREKA

COURT #109
AMARANTH

7:30PM
ROHNERVILLE-
REDWOOD #76

7:30 PM 
CAMELLIA 
STAR #63

7:30 PM 
SCOTTISH RITE 

STATED MEETING



ARCATA #207
1st Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Kathryn M. KIng 707-496-7251
WP - Steven M. Jacobs 707-839-2186
AM - Sally Hansen 707-616-5572
AP - Gary Quintrell 707-443-7305
S - Alan J. Smyth 707-822-1211
2021

FERNDALE #23
2nd Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - Janessa Woolley 707-617-0259
WP - Kirby Bay 707-845-1657
AM -  Patti Cady 707-845-6943
AP - David C. Petersen 707-733-5575
S - Helene Nicholson 707-496-5951
2022

ROHNERVILLE-REDWOOD #76
2nd Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Sherri McKenna - 707-845-0396
WP - Tom Howe - 707-407-6886
AM - Cynthia Leeper 707-725-5690
AP - Ken Poulter 707-617-0073
S - Karen Parlato 707-725-3532
2022

CAMELLIA STAR #63
1st Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - Laird Crandall 530-410-3075
WP - Lee Astorino 707-362-0377
AM - n/a
AP - Michael Biesen 707-442-7437
S - Peggy Mecham-Carlotti 707-633-6875
2021

DEPUTY GRAND MATRON — Deanna Bay - Ferndale #23 - Phone 707-599-3373 - email: bay.deannalouise@gmail.com

101st Masonic District
c/o Six Rivers Masonic Lodge
251 Bayside Road
Arcata, CA 95521
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May 2022

HUMBOLDT Lodge #79
P.O. Box 197,
Eureka 95502

Phone: 443-3079
humboldtLodge79.org

STATED MEETING
FIRST THURSDAY 7:00 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Adam S. Carter (Chia)
253-241-9165
5216 Leppek Ct.
Eureka, CA. 95503
SENIOR WARDEN
James B. Briggs (Traci)
707-845-7739
785 Hilma Dr.
Eureka, CA. 95503
JUNIOR WARDEN
Daniel V. Sarver (DeAnn)
707-296-0418
3550 N St.
Eureka, CA. 95503
TREASURER
Halby O. Garrison PM (Laurie)
707-443-6916 Home
707-223-4545 Cell
1914 Mesa Ave.
Eureka, CA 95503
SECRETARY
William J. Lambo PM (Sandy)
H. 707-442-7355
C. 707-672-9218
410 Herrick Ave.
Eureka, CA. 95503
wjsklambo@gmail.com

2022

EEL RIVER EMPIRE
Lodge #147

P.O. Box 51, Fortuna 95540
Phone: 725-2355
STATED MEETING

FIRST WEDNESDAY, 7:30 PM
DINNER 6:30 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Daniel McClelland
1763 Barney St.
Fortuna, 95540
Phone: 707-725-2053
Cell: 707-599-4377
mtmandan49@gmail.com
SENIOR WARDEN
Simon Rios
1752 Meadowlark Ct
Fortuna, CA 95540
Phone: 707-845-5652
simon@westernsafaritours.com
JUNIOR WARDEN
Matthew Ziesak
2420 Quaker St.
Eureka, CA 95501-3435
Phone: 707-442-6274
mattz@suddenlink.net
TREASURER
Philip Aycock
707-499-1186
140 Webster St.
Rio Dell, CA 95562
SECRETARY
Richard H. Sweet, PM
707-764-3626
707-499-2211
394 Cherry Ln., Rio Dell 95562
wb6myf57@yahoo.com

2022

FERNDALE Lodge #193
P.O. Box 1265,

Ferndale 95536
STATED MEETING
SECOND MONDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Kenneth Poulter, PM (Kim)
707-725-5898
500 Nob Hill Rd.
Fortuna, CA 95540
SENIOR WARDEN
Lee Astorino, PM
707-362-0377
517 15th St.
Eureka, CA 95501
JUNIOR WARDEN
Larry Nicholson, PM (Helene)
707-786-4559
4271 Grizzly Bluff Rd.
Ferndale, CA 95536
nicholsonlarry04@gmail.com
TREASURER
Kirby L. Bay, PM (Nancy)
707-786-9563
1907 Crosby Rd.
Ferndale 95536
SECRETARY
Jim Grinsell, PM (Susan)
707-786-9590
P.O. Box 802
Ferndale 95536
j_and_w@frontiernet.net

 2022

105th Masonic District Inspector: Robert Pollard, PM (Leia)
1969 Elmwood Pl., McKinleyville, CA 95519 Ph: 707-362-1991

Assistant Grand Lecturer Division I: Gary Quintrell, PM
2355 Bongio Ct., Eureka 95503 Ph. 443-7305

email: GQHQ@suddenlink.net

next Trestleboard deadline: Sunday, May 15th at 5:00pm

SIX RIVERS Lodge #106
251 Bayside Rd.,

Arcata 95521
Phone: 822-1211
STATED MEETING
FIRST TUESDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Gabriel A. Vaughn
707-834-0173
1300 Sunset Ave.
Arcata 95521
gabriel@mailvaughn.com
SENIOR WARDEN
Peter A. Lindke
707-822-2808
3150 Brian Court
Arcata CA 95521
JUNIOR WARDEN
Steve n M.Jacobs
707-839-2186
800 Sawdust Trail 
McKinleyville CA 95519
TREASURER
Jeff White, PM (Lisa)
707-834-3063
4220 Excelsior Rd.
Eureka CA 95503
SECRETARY
Alan J. Smyth, PM (Pat)
707-822-1211
251 Bayside Rd., Arcata 95521-6463
6riversLodge@suddenlinkmail.com

2022


